
 
May 2nd, 2025 

RE: Guam Memorial Hospital Medical Transport and Equipment Acquisition Project CPF 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for Guam Memorial Hospital Medical Transport and Equipment 

Acquisition Project in Fiscal Year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is Guam 

Memorial Hospital located at 850 Governor Carlos G. Camacho Rd., Tamuning, GU 96913. The 

funding would be used for the procurement and installation of 3 modern Ship-to-Shore gantry 

cranes. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because this investment will enhance 

emergency response capabilities, inter-facility transfers, and continuity of care across both the 

acute care hospital and the affiliated Skilled Nursing Facility (SNF) in this medically 

underserved and geographically remote U.S. jurisdiction. 

This project has a federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized in Section 306 of the 

Consolidated Farm and Rural Development Act, 7 U.S. Code section 1926(a).  

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

Sincerely,  

 
Member of Congress 


